
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                        Donna catches a 24 pound 11 ounce spring salmon! You should have seen the size of the one that got away! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

P.O. Box 37051, #38 - 3200 Island Highway, Nanaimo, BC Canada, V9T 6N4 / Phone 250-741-9333  
Rotary District 5020 / Club # 31160 

Club Member’s Anniversaries 
Caitlin & Sten Lundgren – July 31 
Rob & Lara Dodds – July 31 
Mike & Kari Holyk – August 1 
 

Weekly Wake-up 
Newsletter Date: 

July 31st, 2024 

Club Member’s Birthdays 
None  

Link to Daybreak Calendar…daybreakrotary.ca/events/  
Sunshine Committee reminder... A reminder...If any members know of another member 
who is ill or who has had a death in the family, please let our Sunshine Committee, Sher or 
Donna know, so that they can send out a card on behalf of the club. Thank you.  

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to roderickmont@gmail.com 

Club Duties 
If you are unable to fulfill your duty,  

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT,  
then let the meeting chair know.  

 
Front of House: 
July 31: Sheila Klassen  
Aug. 7 – 21: Rob Mawdsley 
 
July 31, 2024 
 
Front Door Greeters:  
Mike Garvie & Cathy Graham 
Inspiration: 
Lesley Domino 
Introductions: 
Denise Davidson 
Rotary Moment: 
Naomi Bailey 
50/50: 
Jodi Rogers 
Sgt At Arms: 
Valri Cunningham 
Meeting Notes: 
Scott Manson 
 
August 7, 2024 
 
Front Door Greeters:  
Terry Gwilliam & Ken Hammer 
Inspiration: 
Tanya Forbes 
Introductions: 
Rob Dodds 
Rotary Moment: 
Jeff Boegel 
50/50: 
Jodi Rogers 
Sgt At Arms: 
Scott Manson 
Meeting Notes: 
Rod Mont 
 
August 14, 2024 
 
Front Door Greeters:  
Mike Holyk & Denise Larson 
Inspiration: 
Sheila Klassen 
Introductions: 
Leslie Domino 
Rotary Moment: 
Evelyn Boegh 
50/50: 
Bill Brendon 
Sgt At Arms: 
Kris Rongve 
Meeting Notes: 
Hayley Poirier 
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Upcoming Programs 

July 31st – Nanaimo Youth Services Association 
August 7th – Tourism Nanaimo – Gina Bethell 
August 14th – Nanaimo Foundation – Tracy Brown 

https://www.daybreakrotary.ca/events/


Meeting Notes – July 24, 2024, by Kris Rongve, photos by Cathy Manson 

[Editor’s note: Kris advises that she once again had some difficulty in 
interpreting her notes.] President Daryl K. opened the 
meeting (excellent job!). Rod M. played O’ Canada 
(the skill!). Denise L. handled the introduction of 
guests and visiting Rotarians (masterfully done!). We 
had three guests: a returning guest, Pat Knight (we 
didn’t scare him off – yay!), Derek Rickwood 
(Nanaimo North Rotary), and Anna Maria Korell with 
Habitat for Humanity (Rotarian). Sgt at Arms Duane S. 
assigned tables for us to grab breakfast (the betrayal 
– my table was last!). 

Announcements: Daryl K. read a letter from Don B. announcing his resignation 
from the club. Jeff B. reminded us that the Rotary poker tournament is this 
Sunday and volunteers are needed. Graham C. said that the airport had asked 
for 2 volunteers: 1 with food safe for August 13. Doug L and Sheila K. 
volunteered. Silly boat: yay for Natalie and Doug and Scott (who wasn’t here 
but yay anyway). Next Wednesday there is an evening meeting for the DG. 

Hillary introduced our guest speaker, Anna Maria. (wonderful job, Hillary and 
Anna Maria!) Anna Maria is the Manager of Development and Fundraising for Habitat for Humanity and a 
20+ year member of Rotary. Her talk was about an amazing new project for the organization as they look 
for affordable housing solutions. The mid-Island organization 
covers the area of Parksville to Duncan. Some facts about 
Habitat and its services and the new project. For every $1 spent 
on their housing, there are $4 of benefit in the larger community. 
The new project is an apartment (condo?) building on Metral 
Drive. It is 25 units, with bachelor, one-, two- and three-bedroom 
units. 5 units will be fully accessible. It will serve families, 
seniors, Veterans, couples, singles and those living with 
disabilities. It is expected to house 50 - 60 people with a 
turnaround of occupancy every 10 - 13 years. The organization 
will retain ownership of the building and the occupants will 
benefit from a rental rebate accrual. The occupants will still be 
required to do 500 hours of community service. 

Daryl K made a few announcements. Rob D., Dave T. and Cathy M. had birthdays 
(Rob and Dave suffered through our rendition of happy birthday with good grace – 
Cathy had the smarts to skip the meeting!) Duane S. and his wife Michelle had an 
anniversary and so did Rod M and Jill M. 

I am fairly certain that 50/50 was handled by Tanya F. but am willing to be corrected 
(stellar job though!). The winning ticket was drawn by Sheila K. and Duane S. won $42 
(anyone know how many times Duane has won now?) Duane S. was still Sgt at Arms 
and was happy because he won money so mainly did happy dollars after a couple of 
fines – one to Ken H who was fined for the snarky comment (it was a good one but I 
cannot remember what it was). Duane did an awesome job as Sgt. I forgive him for 
making my table go last for breakfast…. Maybe. 

We did the test, we did the toast, we departed. 

 

Rotary Contacts 
Club President: 

Anna Jones 
Past President: 

Doug Lum 
Vice President: 

Rod Mont 
Club Secretary: 

Sheila Forrest 
Club Treasurer: 

Terry Rogers 
Club President Elect: 

Janice Krall 
  
International Service Director: 

Tyler Vaughan 
Community Service Director: 

Jodi Rogers 
Youth Service Director: 

Bill Hardy 
Club Service Director: 

Sher Holubowich 
Member Service Director: 

Ev Boegh 
  
Bulletin Editor: 

Robb Mowbray 
  
Assistant Governor Area 4: 
 Wayne Anderson 
District Governor 2020-2021: 

Greg Horn 
RI President 2020-2021: 

Holger Knaack 
  

 Make-ups 
To ensure that your make-up 
information is properly recorded, 
send any info on extra meetings 
attended, extra committee work, 
service projects, online work, etc. 
to Denise Davidson.  
  

~~~~~~~ 
Four Way Test 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 
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Rotary Contacts 
 

Club President: 
Daryl Knievel  

Past President: 
Dave Thompson  

Vice President: 
Doug Ozeroff 

Club Secretary: 
Bonnie Murrell 

Club Treasurer: 
Anna Jones 

Club President Elect: 
Sheila Klassen 

  
International Services Director: 

Duane Seibel 
Public Image & Community 
Services Director: 

Caitlin Lundgren 
Youth Services Director: 

Mike Garvie 
Club Services Director: 

Denise Davidson 
Member Services Director: 

Dave Perry 
Directors at Large: 

Tanya Forbes  
Doug Lum 

 
Bulletin Editor: 

Rod Mont 
  
Assistant Governor Area 4: 

Jodie Williams 
District Governor 2024-2025: 

Bill McGregor 
RI President 2024-2025: 

Stephanie Urchick 
  
 
  

~~~~~~~ 

Four Way Test 
1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 
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